HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that Halifax continues to stay in the yellow.  No new cases since last meeting on November 5th and he went to establishments and put flyers in the windows. 

Internal Policies

Seelig worked on a draft and flow chart with Sandy Nolan and Linda Cole to give something definitive to the employees and department heads  as to what they should and can be doing. The BOS, fire & police Chief and heath agent were asked to review it and it can be approved later.  
Andrews asked if an employee test positive but has no symptoms, can they work from home and Seelig said yes, they could make that part of the policy.  They would not have to take the federal or town leave simply they are working from home.  There is a policy in place as to when they can come back to work in terms of “A” symptomatic and symptomatic.
Chief Chaves asked if this included First Responders and Seelig said that if they are an essential employee and do not test positive, they can continue to come to work but there are additional restrictions.  


Millias asked if he wanted and action and Valery said he has no problem with the chart and Seelig said we can wait a couple of days should anyone want to make any changes.  

Seelig asked what if patient “0” was not available they are sick enough where we cannot get information from  them  how do we decide what employees were in close contact with patient “0’. Valery said we would have to dig for that information; check with their department to see who was in close contact; have they been to people’s homes; food establishments etc. 
Seelig then asked what if the exposed employee does not get tested and has no symptoms how many days should elapse when the employee leaves the workplace and Valery said fourteen days from the time patient “0” tested positive if that person has not tested positive in the meantime.  

Nolan asked if the person in contact tests negative is it still 14 days and Valery said if they test negative they will be contacted by the contact tracing team and DPH will let you know whether or not they have to stay out.   
Chaves asked who is responsible for paying for the tests and Seelig said health insurance should be covering it. 

Seelig said if you were exposed then it is 1 test if you do not have symptoms and the test should take place at least 3 days after the patient “0” tests positive and Valery said that is correct.
Viveiros said for the essential workers there could be situation where him or Chief Chaves do not want a firefighter or police officer to come in so could the wording be revised.
The following revision was made
from:
if you are an essential employee and not tested positive, you can continue to work with additional restrictions. 
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to:

if the employee is deemed essential and the employee has not tested positive then the employee can continue to report to work per the discretion of the employee’s department head. 
Selig suggested maybe having one or two outdoor sessions (social distancing & weather permitting) to have a discussion and ask questions about the policy. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve the handout with the above revision; the amendment of 1 test not 2 if you do not have symptoms and employee can return to work after 14 days has elapsed since they left the workplace, and the employee has not subsequently developed symptoms since patient “0’s positive test.  
Mask Advisory 

Seelig received a note form the MA Municipal Human Resources stating that Kopelman & Paige were notified about the mask advisory and they said the advisory applies to municipal building even if closed as they are considered to be public buildings.  The Board did have this discussion last week as to whether employees need to wear masks in the offices. 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted that masks must be worn when municipal buildings are open or closed except for eating or drinking or if they have a medical condition with a doctor’s note. 
Pope’s Tavern Roof Project
There will be an initial meeting outside of Pope’s Tavern on November 12th.  

Fieldstone Farms

The office has not heard from Mr. Clawson regarding the approval of the consent agreement.  

Regional Recycling

One November 10th Todd Koep will be meeting with representatives from Halifax, East Bridgewater and Holbrook about a multi-town procurement for recycling processing services.  

415 Thompson Street – Compost 
The interested parties at the above location have been notified of the Board’s approval.  It was noted that they may need to get other permits.  

Bud’s Goods HCA Agreement
Attorney Mayo has suggested some changes in the HCA.  Seelig will forward to Bud’s Goods however he can publicize the new draft asking the public for comments for the BOS’ meeting on November 23rd.  

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to publicize the new draft of the HCA with Bud’s Goods.  
ADA Self-Evaluation
Attorney Mayo has reviewed the evaluation and made a couple of changes.  The Center for Living and Working will update the contract and send it back.  It then will be brought back to the Board at their next meeting or the one after.  

Red Cross Blood Drives 

The Red Cross is interested in holding more blood drives here at Town Hall.  There have not been any problems with the ones they recently have held.  They asked about January 15th or the 22nd and February 19th or 26th.  The Board suggested they pick a date that works for them.
Selectmen Meeting – November 9, 2020                                                                                       Page 3

Use of Town Green – Shawn Cannon - Wedding
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved a request from Shawn Cannon to use the Town Green on Saturday, November 21st, from 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. for a wedding reception. 

South Shore Regional School District – CARES Account Money
The above school district is looking for reimbursement of $445.15 for COVID related expenses (town has 3 students enrolled in SSVTS).  Back-up for the expenses has been submitted.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to have the Town Accountant, Sandy Nolan, submit to Plymouth CARES for reimbursement to South Shore Regional School District. 


648 Plymouth Street

Andrews recused himself from the below discussion.  
Building Inspector Piccirrilli has been informed of the possibility of the above property having more than one dwelling unit.  Given the possible conflicts of interest involving Mr. Piccirrilli and Gordon R. Andrews he is recommending that the any questions regarding the property be referred to the Special ZEO.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias the Board voted as follows to follow the Building Inspector’s recommendation to use the Special ZEO:

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


822 Plymouth Street

Building Inspector Piccirrilli has notified the property owners of the above address that there is potential violation of the dwelling having two (2) units.  
Ambulance Abatements

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for October 2020 in the amount of $145,503.22.
Stop Signs – Hillside Avenue
A traffic study was conducted by OCPC at the intersection of Hillside Avenue at 10th Street and 11th Street.  The traffic volumes were extremely light and OCPC stated that stop signs are typically placed on the street with the lower volume approaches but in this case the 10th Street and 11th Street approaches to the intersections with Hillside Avenue are slightly higher than those on Hillside Avenue.  Therefore, the Hillside Avenue approaches are like the more appropriate approaches for stop sign controls.  The intersection does not warrant for a 4-way stop signs.  Seelig is not saying they need to put stop signs where OCPC stated it is just a suggestion.  

Seelig sent info to Traffic Safety Committee and is waiting to hear back from them – no decision is needed from the Board today.  
Garron said that there have not been many accidents there in a while and there is not much traffic.   Seelig said it is not so much the accidents, but the constant traffic – this was brought up at Town Meeting.
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 2:01 p.m. to discuss the following court cases: 
Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decisions on Petition 868 & 869 

Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decision on Petition 915

   2083CV000256
Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decisions on Petitions 922 & 924

   20 MISC 000372

Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - Civil Damages - Civil Action No.: 1:20-cv-11659
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


as discussing strategy with respect to litigation in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.

Seelig announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 2:20 p.m.: 

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Not Present

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:20 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 9, 2020

11/3/20 email from Todd Koep to C. Seelig – discussion on regional recycling

11/3/20 email from  C. Seelig to Joe & John Peck – 415 Thompson Street removal of material
11/3/20 email from Alex Mazin to C. Seelig – Bud’s Goods HCA 

11/4/20 email from Viviana Monteiro to C. Seelig – Halifax community blood drive

11/4/20 email from Shawn Cannon to P. McSherry – use of Town Hall Green for a wedding

11/2/20 email from James Coughlin BBC to C. Seelig – S.S. Reg. Sch. Dis – Cares Act reim. 
11/3/20 memo from Building Inspector – 648 Plymouth Street 

11/4/20 memo from Building Inspector – 822 Plymouth Street

11/6/20 email from William McNulty cc’ed to C. Seelig – Hillside Ave. intersections

